IHCA President responds to EU Survey on Patient Safety and Quality of Care in Ireland
20 June, 2014: Responding to the recent publication of an EU survey which outlines patient views on safety in Irish hospitals, Dr Gerard Crotty, President of the Irish Hospital Consultants Association, commented as follows:

 

“The need for highly trained medical staff was identified in the Eurobarometer Report as the number one concern across Europe and Ireland. We are very concerned about our limited ability to attract the necessary medical personnel, especially Consultants, under current conditions. This recruitment crisis risks causing very long term damage to the quality of patient care.  Consultants are at the forefront of patient safety and quality developments, for example, in their role as Clinical Directors, through their leadership of the national clinical programmes, and through a myriad of patient safety and quality initiatives that are being implemented in Irish hospitals.” 

 

Dr Crotty said that:

“Due to unprecedented and crude cuts, resources in the acute hospital system and mental health services are inadequate. This is leading to an increase in clinical risk and threatens patient safety.  In particular, overcrowding in Emergency Departments is posing an especially severe risk to patient safety, with increasing evidence now that this leads to increased mortality, i.e. unnecessary deaths. We support actions by HIQA on patient safety and demand that health management implement their recommendations. For example, recent findings that the Emergency Department in University Hospital Limerick is not fit for purpose must be urgently addressed.”  
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